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Dear Parents, 
 
As you can see, weôve had a very busy 
week! 
 
Year 4 Trip to the Science Museum 

 
 
 
 

Have a good weekend. 
 

God bless 
 

Rachel Mahon 

Reminder of Forthcoming Events 
 
Friday 27th January  -     3A Class Assembly - 2.45pm  

 

5C Trip to KANO 
On  Wednesday, 18th January 2017, 5C went 
on a trip to KANO to learn how to create their 
own computer code and programme. They 
participated in various activities. They had to 
produce a set of instructions for a blindfolded 
classmate to follow, realising how precise 
their instructions had to be. Some even found 
easier shortcuts to their programming. 
Through playing games, interviewing the   
KANO technicians, building their computers 
as well as coding a challenge, 5C class felt 
that they had been inspired to work hard and 
dream big. 

óOn Thursday, Year 4, went to the Science 
Museum. We discovered lots of interesting 
facts about Electricity, Space and ships. 
We even got to watch a puppet show.   
Everyone had an amazing time.ô 
 

Aron, Wilsel, Ines and Emily.  

    

   Reception Trip to Fourth Floor Studios 

Yesterday all Reception children were invited to Fourth Floor Studios in 
Commercial Road to participate in art activities.  The studios are an art 
space owned by Hannah and Toby, parents of Oscar (Butterfly Class).  We 
would like to say a massive thank you to them for inviting us along.  We 
had a fantastic time! 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Handwriting Award Winners  
Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Joseph Luke Astrid Kevin Amos Zain 

Frankie Lena William  Imisi Esther 

 

Attendance for the week beginning 
Tuesday 9th January 2017 

Position Class % 

1st 1M 100.0% 

2nd 2R 98.6% 

2nd 4K 98.6% 

4th 3A 98.5% 

5th 3H 97.9% 

6th 6A 97.9% 

7th 4S 97.2% 

8th 1B 96.9% 

9th 2P 96.0% 

10th 5C 95.7%  

11th 6S 95.2% 

12th Ladybird 95.2% 

13th Butterfly 95.0% 

14th 5D 94.7% 

Congratulations  
to 1M 

for achieving   

  100% attendance  
for the week beginning 
 Tuesday 9th January 

 

Well done! 

Gold Award Winners  

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2  

Jaeden Tolu Keyoni David 

Jimmy Anjola Fatima Tanaz 

Olamide Michael Zafirah Joshua 

Jenson Isabella Samrah Kanye 

 Year 3  Year 4 Year 5  Year 6  

Jason Class Award 4K Gracie Connor 

Frankie  Millah Davina 

Elton  Precious D Leli 

Aliza  Terri Harry C 



On Monday we attended an athletics 
competition held at Lee Valley indoor 
athletics track. We were invited to 
this competition because we had            
previously won the borough athletics 
competition. There were seven other 
schools there representing their own 
boroughs. We had to select children 
to compete in 5 track events which 
were 60m hurdles, 60m, 200m, 600m 
and 4x200m relay, in addition to 4 
field events which were standing long 
jump, standing triple jump, turbo     
javelin and speed bounce. In every 
single event we finished in the top 
three and managed to win 9 of them 
 

in total across the boys and girls events. Well done to all the children involved for showing 
excellent behavior and great team spirit. Overall we finished joint first in the boys            
competition and second in the girls. I am so proud of all of our pupils. The competition was 
of an incredibly high standard and those results were a fantastic achievement. You can 
watch a video of Johnny finishing second in the 60m hurdles and Osman winning the 60m 
on the PE page of our school blog. 
 

 

 
On Tuesday we attended the year 5 boys football 
cluster at Sir John Cass School. Due to some     
players being unable to attend we only had the   
minimum number of players and therefore didn't 
have any substitutes. We had to play English     
Martyrs in our first game but despite dominating the 
possession we lost 2-1 with Amos scoring our only 
goal. Our second game was against Blue Gate 
Fields which we won 3-2 with goals from Amos (2) 
and Lyndon. Although we finished second in our 
group we still progressed to the final but we had to 
face English Martyrs again. We showed great       
determination and belief and started the game with 
a very positive attitude. We went 1-0 down but    
continued to press English Martyrs defense. A drop 
ball was awarded and Amos reacted very quickly to 
it and scored a beautiful lob to put us back to 1-1. 
The game remained deadlocked until the final   
whistle therefore we went to penalties. We missed 
our first penalty but then Lyndon made a fantastic  

 

save which leveled the playing field. English Martyrs then missed their last penalty and we 
were crowned champions winning 5-4 on penalties. Well done to Amos, Lyndon, Keishion,      
Innocent, Darren and Roy! 

PE and School Sports 

Lee Valley Athletics Competition 

Year 5 Boys Football Cluster 


